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Hello to everyone in Mayo, 
As we approach mid-year, I wanted to share with you my work in the 
Federal Parliament and across Mayo. 
The first half of 2023 has been a busy time in the Parliament, and I also 
travelled to Timor Leste for a brief but important visit representing 
Australia as an observer of their national election. It is an honour and a 
privilege to play a small part in ensuring democracy and security in our 
neighbouring regions. 
Locally, much has been achieved in our Mayo community. My team 
and I have fought hard for better health services in the regions and 
after seven years, we have a new emergency department for the 
Adelaide Hills. 
I can also confirm $13.5 million is secured for the South Coast District 
Hospital in Victor Harbor. This is an increase of $ 5 million in funding on 
the original Federal funds committed, but with inflation increases, my 
advocacy to the new Federal Health Minister continues. 
With respect to road infrastructure, the Federally funded duplication 
upgrades to Victor Harbor Road at Seaford Meadows/McLaren Vale are 
underway, overtaking lanes at Strathalbyn are complete and further 
funding I secured under the previous Federal Government will ensure 
South Road is upgraded through to Aldinga and Sellicks Beach. 
Site works have commenced for the Mount Barker Regional Aquatic 
Centre. I was pleased to secure $15 million towards this project and 
grateful that the current Federal Government honoured this 
commitment. Telecommunications in our community are also 
continuing to improve with mobile phone tower construction projects at 
Rapid Bay and Cudlee Creek underway. 
Thank you for your ongoing support. It is such a privilege to do this work 
for our community and for as long as I am your Federal MP, I will 
continue to do all I can to not only make Mayo Matter, but make Mayo 
better! 

Grants Guide 
My office is always here to assist 
with your organisation's grants 
pursuits. Please do not hesitate to 
contact my team to request a letter 
of support to submit as part of a 
grant application. We kindly ask 
that these requests are provided to 
us with a minimum of one week's 
lead time to ensure we are able to 
craft a letter which best reflects 
your project's desired outcome. 

If you are not already registered, 
please also get in touch with my 
office to have your email address 
added to our grants mailing list. 
This will ensure that you receive all 
correspondence relating to grants 
that is sent out by my team. We 
look forward to working with our 
local sporting clubs and community 
groups in the future. 

For any queries about grants 
please contact Rose Beltchev via 
email at Rose.Be1tchev@af2h.gov.au 
or by phone on 8398 5566. 








